## Welcome to Gethsemane Baptist Church January 13, 2019 Bro. Paul A. Davidson, Pastor Cellular phone # 270-670-3859

Email: gbc1@scrtc.com or pastorp@scrtc.com www.gethsemanebaptistchurch.net

## Please turn off all nonessential electronic devices.

Our future saints Church services for ages 4-6 is held the first four Sundays of each month. One of the ladies that oversee this gathering will be posted at the entrance to the back foyer soon after the start of morning worship service at 11 a.m. You may choose if you wish for your child to participate.

Nursery is provided each Sunday morning for the smaller children in classroom# 10.

All entrance doors will be locked at 11:15 a.m. & 6:15 p.m. on Sunday's.

There is a doorbell at each entrance should you be running late or need back in the sanctuary after the commencement of service.

Our annual business meeting will be this afternoon at 5:00 p.m. All members are urged to attend. Sunday night service will begin at 6:00 p.m.

Bro. David Dennison will be leading the adult Bible study this Wednesday night. Come out and join us for mid-week service starting at 7:00 p.m.

Bro. David's mid week Bible Study will resume in March. If you have any questions, please see Bro. David.

Bro. Jim Gilbert is scheduled to preach for us next Sunday, January 20<sup>th</sup>, for both the morning and evening messages. We hope everyone will be out to listen. He certainly was a blessing when he was with us last and believe the Lord will use him to bless once again.

Everyone is reminded to download the Church app on your device. You can listen to the messages, pull up the weekly bulletin, church announcements and such.

Bro. Paul and Sis. Marla will be doing a tag team marriage teaching beginning Sunday, January 27<sup>th</sup>. They will be doing this in the Life Sunday School class. If you are not involved in a class, we invite you to come out and be a part of this class and teaching. It should be interesting.

We encourage everyone to begin your annual "Bible Reading" with the New Year. If you read just 4 chapters a day, you will read the entire Bible by the end of October.

Don't forget to utilize our Church library. There are lots of books and resources at your disposal. If you have any questions, speak with Bro. Jeff Sharp.

Reminder that wintry weather may affect service schedule. We will post any cancellations on the Church Facebook page, the prayer chain and WCLU 1490 AM Radio Station. We ask everyone to help spread the news as they become aware of cancellations, if it occurs. You can text Bro. Paul with any questions at 270/670-3859.

Join us for Saturday morning prayer meeting each Saturday at 7:00 a.m. We strive to finish up by 7:30 a.m. – you won't regret starting your day in prayer.

If you and your children do not actively participate in Wednesday night Bible Study and Youth Groups, now is a great time to join us. We have classes for all ages and the adults meet in the sanctuary for Bible Study all beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Join us in Sunday School next Sunday at 10:00 a.m., if you do not attend. There are a variety of classes, and we would love to have you join us as we study God's Word.

This week's nursery worker: Sis. Lisa, Sis. Taylor & Bro. Ty Next week's nursery worker: Sis. Andrea Purchis